FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

My request relates to age disputes for unaccompanied asylum seeking children (UASCs) under the care of your local authority. 

Please note my request has five parts.

1.

For five years from 2018-2023, from 1 January 2018 or the nearest applicable date, till 1 April 2023, how many unaccompanied asylum seeking children have been in the care of your local authority

2.

Of the UASCs under your care since 2018, how many have been subject to age disputes? By age disputes, I mean that the age of the claimant and therefore their status as a child is in doubt, and reference must be made to the detailed Assessing age guidance, as per page 32 of this Government guidance

3.

Between 1 January 2018 and 1 April 2023, what were the outcomes of the age dispute cases? By outcomes please can you provide the number of UASCs who were found to be under 18, and the number found to be over 18. For those over 18, please can you share what happened to them. For example, did the local authority track them and whether they ended up homeless, returned to their country of origin, or other outcomes?

4.

Between 1 January 2018 and 1 April 2023, how many of the age dispute cases were subject to appeal and what was the outcome of each appeal?

5.

Does the local authority keep track of UASCs who following an age dispute case were found to be over-18? Please provide a yes/no response. By keep track I mean does the LA continue to engage with the young person. 

Section 12 of the FOI Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for Local Authorities is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending 2.5 working days in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

The information requested is not readily available from the database without manually interrogating individual records. The Council has duly determined that to undertake such an exercise would take over 45 hours.
This is therefore a Refusal Notice under Section 17(1) of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of Section 12(1) of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.
You may wish to refine your request by narrowing its scope by refining your request. If you require any help in refining your request to bring it under the appropriate limit, please do not hesitate to contact us.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
